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Six months after a major sinkhole first appeard in Montagu Gardens,
Cape Town, local businesses continue to face significant disruption and
financial strain. The repeated damage to roads and infrastructure has left
business owners frustrated, with calls for urgent repairs and long-term

solutions growing louder as the situation drags on.



The initial sinkhole, which opened in August 2024, was only the first of a
series of collapses, with twelve incidents recorded in the area over the
following six months. These recurring events have exposed ageing
underground pipes and other vulnerable infrastructure, causing road
closures that have cut off access to shops, offices, and service providers.
Business owners report a substantial drop in customer footfall, traffic
congestion, and delays in deliveries, all of which have had a direct impact

onrevenue.

Estimates suggest that many businesses in Montagu Gardens have
experienced a 25 per cent decline in turnover since the first sinkhole
appeared, with cumulative losses running into millions of rand. Some
companies have been forced to reduce staff hours or temporarily halt
operations, while others are weighing the prospect of relocation if repairs
are not completed promptly. For smaller, family-run enterprises, the

financial toll has been particularly severe, threatening their survival.

City authorities acknowledge the severity of the problem, attributing the
sinkholes to the combination of ageing infrastructure and heavy rainfall.
While repair work has begun, engineers warn that depending on the size
and depth of the voids, restoration could take several months to
complete. In the meantime, business owners continue to navigate
uncertainty, dealing with detours, restricted access, and the ongoing risk

of further collapses.

The local business community has expressed frustration at the slow
pace of repairs. Many argue that the city should declare the area a
disaster zone to unlock additional resources and accelerate the
reconstruction process. Community representatives and business

leaders have also called for a comprehensive review of the region’s



infrastructure, emphasizing preventative maintenance and long-term

planning to avoid similar crises in the future.

The economic impact of the sinkholes extends beyond individual
businesses. Reduced trade and movement in Montagu Gardens have
wider implications for the local economy, affecting suppliers, customers,
and transport networks. Experts warn that without immediate intervention,
the area could suffer lasting reputational damage, deterring investment

and reducing economic vitality in the long term.

Residents and business owners alike stress that the solution requires
coordinated action, including rapid road repair, infrastructure
reinforcement, and monitoring to detect early signs of collapse. The
experience of the past six months has highlighted both the vulnerability of
the city’s underground networks and the importance of timely

maintenance.

As Montagu Gardens remains in a state of disruption, the pressure on
municipal authorities is intensifying. The combination of business losses,
public inconvenience, and the ongoing risk of further sinkholes
underscores the urgent need for effective intervention. For the
community, the hope is that the next six months will bring repair, stability,

and renewed confidence in the area’s future.



